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Date: Fri, 19 Aug 2005 11:08:31 -0500 

To:  "Elaine Simonds-Jaradat" <mesaaj@yahoo.com>, "Bill Stewart" <stewartb@morris.umn.edu>, "Sam Schuman" <schumans@morris.umn.edu>, "Sue Dieter" <morrgm@info-link.net>, "Sal Monteagudo" <goodnewsmorris@yahoo.com>, "Tom McRoberts" <mcrobetb@morris.umn.edu> 

From: "Barb Hesse" <hessebj@morris.umn.edu>  View Contact Details  

Subject: Community Dialogue Next Steps 

August 19, 2005

TO:                  COPC Community Dialogue Project Team Members:  Elaine Simonds-Jaradat, Bill Stewart, 

                 Sam Schuman, Sue Dieter, and Sal Monteagudo

FROM:            Tom McRoberts, COPC Project Co-director

SUBJECT:      Next Steps With the Community Dialogue Project

                       Please respond by August 24

Background/Goal

In our first meeting, the Community Dialogue members discussed the purposes of the Community Dialogue series as originally envisioned in the COPC grant proposal.  

Briefly, our overall charge is to address issues of cultural diversity, particularly as it relates to building a tolerant and welcoming environment in our community.  The original intent in the COPC grant application was to focus on emerging community attitudes as the number of residents from other ethnic backgrounds increases.  There was sentiment in our first group meeting to include not only ethnicity, but to address other issues such as gender, sexual orientation, and disabilities.  

We also discussed the desirability of broadening the membership involved in this dialogue series and to have as a co-chair a community member, perhaps somebody from the clergy.   

I indicated that I would contact the Morris Human Rights Commission, of which I am a member, to discuss our work and to invite their suggestions or recommendations as to who should be involved in dialogue and the issues we should be mindful of.

Our plan is to have a large stakeholders meeting, sometime in August or September to address the issues of cultural diversity and to ascertain the things (activities, services, etc.) that are currently being done to make our community a welcoming place.  

Stakeholders Meeting

I still plan to have a meeting of stakeholders in August or September, but I wanted to give a bit more focus to our agenda.  With that in mind, I met with Sal Monteagudo (the newest member of our group) to discuss the stakeholders meeting.

That meeting would be broadly inclusive involving as many individuals who we can identify as having an interest in creating a welcoming environment in Morris.  They would be drawn from all sectors of the community, including education, social services, communities of faith.

While we will address multiple dimensions of a diverse community, we thought that we should start with the key issue as outlined in the COPC grant proposal­which  focused on the welcoming of ethnic diversity.  

The purposes of this first meeting would be as follows:

to introduce the stakeholders and to ask if others not included should be invited to future meetings; 

to discuss the COPC grant and its goals and activities; 

to discuss what we are including in cultural diversity­not only ethnic diversity, but also issues related to gender, sexual orientation, disabilities, social and economic differences, etc. 

to discuss the order in which we propose to address these issues in a systematic way. 

As we address each dimension of diversity, we would pose these three questions:

What is the specific diversity issue being addressed, what are the positive aspects and areas of concern regarding particular diversity issues in our community? 

 And, what is already being done to address this issue (or issues)?  Related to that, who in our community (individuals and groups) are directly involved in this issue? 

What other activities or services could be done to advance an environment respectful and welcoming of diversity? 

The emphasis here is not on Morris having failed in some way, but it is to acknowledge that we could be doing more to improve our understanding of diversity and to offer activities that would enhance diversity in our community.

Again, we would start with issues related to ethnicity, using the structure described above and then later address other issues related to cultural diversity.

Related Matters

As Sal and I discussed our work, a number of other things came up in our discussion.  

Sal is a great admirer of the work of Learning Unlimited, and he felt that that program (which largely has been appealing to older residents) could be a model for our community dialogue series.  The advantages from his perspective are that it has a regular (set) schedule, and that it involves community members as “teachers and mentors.”   He also suggested that we make use of the community access TV channel as a way of promoting diversity, perhaps through broadcasting our community dialogue programs.  Another idea is that we try to make the services and activities related to diversity readily available/visible to the community through a web presence, perhaps within the context of the COPC website.

As Sal and I discussed the migrant workers in our community (who are very much a primary focus of the COPC grant), it’s clear that there is still a lot to be known about their situation.  Simply clarifying the number of workers here is an issue.  Beyond that there are the many issues related to how their needs are being met and who is meeting those needs.  

I should note too that Sal was able to update me on a couple of things related to the employees of the Fehr dairy farm’s.  Many of them attend the once a month Saturday mass (in Spanish) at Assumption Church.  Workers are getting assistance in language translation on matters related to health care.  And, there is ESL help through Morris Community Education.  

Please respond by August 24  

Please give me your thoughts about our next steps as suggested in this memo by August 24 (hessebj@morris.umn.edu or 589-6451).  After that I will then begin to draft an agenda for our stakeholders meeting in August.  Thanks for your interest and assistance.   Please contact me if you have questions.

Barb Hesse, Senior Administrative Specialist

University of Minnesota, Morris

Center for Small Towns

110 Community Services Building

Morris, MN 56267

hessebj@morris.umn.edu

(320) 589-6451

Fax: 320-589-6476

http://www.centerforsmalltowns.org

"Devote yourself to loving others,

devote yourself to your community around you,

and devote yourself to creating something that gives you purpose and meaning."

Morrie Schwartz

